D – R – A – F – T

Dear Community Dialogue Stakeholders:

As co-chairs of the COPC Community Dialogue Task Force, we are writing to invite you to join us in the development of a Community Dialogue Series.  This project is part of the Community Outreach Partnership Centers (COPC) grant entitled Adapting to Change: Managing Urbanization in Rural America, awarded to the University of Minnesota, Morris by the Department of Housing and Urban Development.  The grant is managed through UMM’s Center for Small Towns, and complete grant information is on their website at http://www.morris.umn.edu/services/cst/copc/index.htm.  The two enclosed documents provide specific information on the Community Dialogue Series – 1) The Briefing Page outlines the agenda for the Community Dialogue segment of the May 5, 2005 meeting of the COPC Community Advisory Committee when the concept was introduced to this group; it also contains the grant proposal narrative, timeline, and logic model (a tool used for achieving results and project evaluation).  2) A memo to the Dialogue Series Team dated December 14, 2005 from Tom McRoberts, grant co-director and our Task Force advisor, contains a summary of our activities to date and a suggested meeting schedule.   You will see that our timing is off, but our plans, in general, haven’t changed. 

The Community Dialogue Series outreach element is designed to explore issues of cultural diversity, particularly as they relate to emerging community attitudes and responses.  Many themes are possible under the rubric of “diversity,” but our exploration will begin by considering the “new Minnesotans,” those ethnically diverse residents new to western Minnesota.   You may be aware that people from all over the world – Brazil, Bulgaria, China, Ghana, Korea, Mexico, Moldova, to name a few – are settling in our community as farm workers, college students/faculty/staff, and company employees.  We are interested in experiences involving all newcomers, but our initial focus will be on our area’s growing population of migrant farm workers, primarily from Mexico and South America.  As a first step toward developing a community dialogue, we propose a small Study Circle comprised of key stakeholders to address three broad questions:

1. What is happening with regard to the new Minnesotans in our community (who are they, what do they do, where do they live)?

2. What is being done in the community to serve these new residents?

3. What could be done to better serve them?

We envision that the discussion will take place in the context of 1) workplace, 2) schools, 3) churches/faith communities, 4) businesses, 5) personal and family settings, and 6) social environment.  Again, the spotlight is not on “what is wrong,” but on what is happening and what more could be done – what do we know and what do we need to know.  We don’t wish to invent a problem or intervene in any way; our mission is simply to take a thorough look at a salient issue in our community, thereby anticipating how our community may change.  Eventually, this will include the voices of these “new Minnesotans” themselves.

You were identified as a stakeholder because you represent one of the contextual areas listed above.   A list of invitees is attached.  Please feel free to recommend others whom you think might contribute to the dialogue at this organizational stage and/or to suggest changes to our approach.  Ultimately, our project activities will involve the general public, as the COPC grant states: “The goal of this outreach element is to expose the general public to issues of cultural diversity through public meetings and symposia.” 

Some of our meetings may be facilitated by Cindy Bigger of the University of Minnesota Extension Service.   She can help us frame the issues, define roles, prioritize our tasks, and identify next steps.  Our first meeting should last about an hour and, tentatively, is scheduled for Thursday, April 6th, from 7:30 to 8:30 a.m., perhaps at the Senior Center.  A draft agenda is enclosed.  Refreshments will be served.

We hope you will join us to share your experiences and insights.  One of us will be contacting you within a week to assess your interest, confirm your availability on the morning of April 6th, and provide further details.  In the meantime, call or email us, if you prefer, and we will be happy to answer any questions.  Thank you for taking the time to consider this invitation.

Best Regards,

Sal Monteagudo, co-chair

320-585-5573
goodnewsmorris@yahoo.com

Elaine Simonds-Jaradat, co-chair

320-589-0149

mesaaj@yahoo.com

cc:  Tom McRoberts, COPC co-director
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